Prof. 4. H. NHelson
College Office
University of Kansas

My dear Prof. Nelson:

The program for freshmen and new sm&mu printed for
1937 did not contain notice of a mesbting of &ha fresh-
nen in the Schosl of Bducation, probably because this
iz tha first year that we have adaitted {reshmen.

lering if next year atb ths time when other fresh-
Ben are mtiu by schools it might not be well to plen
for a meatiag of the freshmen and new studentz in the

School of Bducation at some convenient place, nithtr in
the gymnasium or in Fraser Hall.

If you wish, either Dr. Allen or I shall be glad to con-
for with you about this before the program for 19%8 is
printed. _

Sincerely yours,

Rayamond A. Schwegler




